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NORTH BEACH






PTA Board Meeting

North Beach Elementary
April 10, 2014, 6:30 p.m.

It is the mission of the North Beach Elementary PTA to foster community inclusion, child advocacy and academic excellence by facilitating communications, supporting teachers and staff, & enhancing the educational, social & physical environment of North Beach Elementary School.
Minutes
Attendees:  Glory Frodesen, Erika Hermanson, Claire Korman, RJ Sammons, Jodi Somm. Tim Dugaw, Filina Niemeyer, Bert Hopkins, Kari Fera and Mark Hardy
Location:   North Beach School Library
6:38 -- Call to order

A. HOUSEKEEPING
A couple board members still need to complete PTA Board Member training.   The PTA State Conference is April 25-27.  Even incoming board members can go to one block of sessions at the conference, and that can count as their training for next year.  Mark said he will do Board Training online by next meeting.
B. PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Thanks for successful auction, shows good growth trajectory.  $95K gross with  $75K net.   Funds are still trickling in from photos and others.
Special Ed buy up is $20K from school budget approved with BLT to come from Principal discretionary fund.

Filling 1st grade position:  Position posts over spring break.  


Phase one (4/21):  hiring/transfers in district, tricky because of multiple 

choices and matches of candidates.


Phase two: displaced teachers and job fair


Phase three (over summer): open 

Will keep the community updated on the progress.   There is a 2hr training that can be taken by community members to be on the interview committee.  Info can be found under the HR heading SPS online

Math:  100% of the staff is open to a new math curriculum, which have not been reviewed.  The BLT committee (Glory, Filina, Martha May, Ms. Billroth, Mr. Paul, Cheryl & Ms. McLane) is going to Blaine on 4/25 to review the 3 Math choices.  There will be a full day of review which will be brought back to staff.  This is a tight window as the school board votes in mid-May with training during the summer on the new program.   The waiver system will stay in place.   We hope that the community will support the teacher/staff decision.  
Fence Update:  RJ spoke with Bruce S. (facilities director).  This is a district project with a Spring/Summer timeline.  Everything has been cleared by the city.  The neighbors received letters about various encroachment issues recently, as was spoken about at the 2.6 meeting.   Any questions from the community please refer to Flip Herndon or Bruce S.

Auction Funds:  Math Specialist? How many tutors to hire?  These are SPS posted positions.

C. FINANCIAL REPORT
Rowland was not present but we went over preliminary budget for 14/15.  Increases: Movie Night (there are 2), added $25k to Scrip program to show support, Artist-in-residence, Musician-in-residence & tutor coordinator stipends, AGC campaign support and staff appreciation.  Canceled Bingo. Questions on 5th grade fundraising and camps,  $16K of Raise the Paddle and library/technology, recess equipment, building supplies and professional development (maybe to principal discretionary fund).    Raised expected auction revenue to potentially balance.  Need to check on 5th Grade camp (is $15K the in/out)
D. LEGISLATIVE REPORT.  No update, Mike was not present.  Tim Dugaw volunteered for the position 14/15.
E. OLD BUSINESS
MINUTES:  Motion to approve March minutes approved.    

AGC.  All is good, goal has been met, next year goal $50K.
Auction.  Notes from the board:  Shorter silent auction time so there is time to chat and eat before live.
Math Night. March 20 and Blue Highway (a game store on Queen Anne) hosted the festivities for the first time.   Great feedback, great format, family friendly and we get $$ the next day.  Highly recommended to do it this way again.

Nominating /Budget Committee.  The Nominating Committee is in need of candidates.  There has not been much interest or luck in recruiting for next year.   This is a concern.  What is the solution?  Mentoring?  Organizing volunteer information at pickup time?  Listing the responsibilities? 
.  

F. NEW BUSINESS
Staff Appreciation:  Debbie Bayliss is coordinating.  Week of May 5th.  
General Meeting:   April 24th, special guest, Reuven Carlisle will update on school funding.  RJ will give a State of the School update.
Clubs:  In need of a club coordinator
G. UPCOMING EVENTS:

April 24th   General Meeting
May 6th     Board Meeting

May 26th  Memorial Day Holiday

June 4th    Professional Development, 2hr early dismissal

June 3      Board In/Out dinner

June 5       Volunteer appreciation potluck

June 19th  Last day of school!!

 ADJOURN 8:25
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